Annual Fire System Testing Notice

 East Wing/East Tower
TO:          
East Wing/East Tower 

FROM: 
 Physical Plant Services
SUB.:       
Annual Fire System Testing  
East Wing/East Tower 
 

February 1- February 28, 2:00am – 7:00am
DATE:     

February 06, 2025
Testing Start Date:
February 11  , 2025

Honeywell and Physical Plant Electronics staff will be conducting annual fire system testing starting at 2am on Tuesday, February 11, 2025, in the East Wing/East Tower and the work will continue for the month of February.  

Please note:

· Testing will only occur on Tuesdays, Wednesdays, and Thursdays for the month of February and will start at 2:00am and end at 7:00am except for Wednesdays, where testing will happen from 1:00am – 7:00am.  The testing that will begin on February 1st will start on the 12th floor of the Childrens Hospital and they will continue to work their way down.
· Also note that Wednesday’s testing has been reserved for the OR’s. 

· Air handling system may shut down temporarily.

· Some pressure rooms may experience alarms and ventilation flow noises may be intermittent as the system transitions and resets.

· Program changes have been implemented to minimize patient care impact.

· In the most critical areas (Bone Marrow, Pharmacy, & OR’s) we will coordinate work to be conducted off hours as much as possible.

· For prolonged alarms or air flow loss, please call HVAC at 4-4351

If you have any questions or require clarification of this notice, please contact  Bob Giacobbi at 315-877-4635.
